
 

PE Newsletter 9th-13th December 

Year 7 

Year 7 Football 

 



A strong Stowmarket side (Ruby, Emily, Ellie, Lily, Olaya, Liy, Abigail, Lola, Isla, Darcy and 

Olivia) kicked off against Stowupland in their first local derby match at Stowmarket High 

School.  

Starting the first half straight away with excellent play between Ellie, Olaya and Emily 

straight through the middle, their goalkeeper blocking all the shots, Olaya managed to block 

their goalkeepers kick dribbled around their defence and put the ball in the back of the net 

scoring our first goal. Stowupland came back strong, but Ruby stopped every shot that came 

her way!  Second half started the girls knew this half would be more challenging as they 

were playing up hill. Olaya delivered some excellent corners, but Stowupland's defence kept 

the girls from scoring. Cracking footwork from Emily allowed her to put the ball in the box 

for Olaya to score her second goal! Final score 2-0 and the girls are through to the next 

round of the cup! 

Year 8 

Year 8 Girls Football 

 

On Wednesday evening the year 8 girls and a couple of year 7's also competed against 

Stowupland in their West Suffolk Cup.  

We spent 95% of the game with possession and even with quite a few chances on goal 1v1 

we didn't take them. We lost the game 1-0 after a quick counter attack which saw their 

number 9 through on goal, and despite Ruby Appleby's great save, we didn't follow the 

rebound and their number 11 slotted home. 

Unfortunately this means we are out of the West Suffolk Cup after a great run, but we look 

forward to our next game after Christmas! 



Year 9  

Year 9 Netball 

 

The year 9 netball team played in their final league game before Christmas on a cold and 

rainy Thursday. They faced St Benedicts in what was a very close game throughout. After the 

first third scores were ties and after the second scores were also tied at 6-6. Isabelle Beckley 

was dominating out defending third and keeping St Benedicts from scoring any more, whilst 

at the other end her sister Lucy was dominating the attacking third, scoring a number in the 

remaining minutes. As well as this, Maisie Ablett and Millie Peck worked hard throughout in 

the mid-court to defend as well as provide our attack with opportunities. The girls edged 

ahead and managed to win 9-7.  



Year 10/11 

U16 Girls Football 

 

The girls played against Newmarket in a cup game on Tuesday.  Newmarket started the game 

well and found themselves 2-0 following some lapses of concentration in defence from SHS.  

This was a wake up call for Stow who started to play much better creating a number of 

chances especially down the left.  This pressure resulted in Martha confidently slotting the 

ball away on the break.  Soon after this a handball gave Stow a penalty which Chloe calmly 

converted to make the game all square at half time.  Some changes from both teams led to a 

slightly cagey second half with few chances for both teams.  Unfortunately Newmarket 

managed to grab a winner with a long distance shot with less that 5 minutes remaining. 

Fixtures next week: 

Tuesday 17th December: 

• Year 10 netball vs KEGS @ SHS (3:10-4:30pm) F.Harvey 
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